
   

T H E  C O V E N A N T E R                    
O c t o b e r  0 9 ,  2 0 2 2  

Member NE GEORGIA Presbytery,                                                                          
Synod of the South Atlantic,                                                                                                                    
General Assembly of the Presbyterian Church (USA) 

Please click here to view Covenants Worship Service on You Tube for                       
Sunday, October 09 at 11am: https://www.youtube.com/cpcathens                         

Link to the bulletin: https://www.covpresathens.org/bulletin/ 
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COVID 19 Community     

Level: GREEN Rating –  

You are encouraged to follow 

your own comfort levels with 

masking.  

WONDERFUL WEDNESDAYS  for October 12 
COVENANT CONNECTION—CovConn (grades k—5th) 

5:15pm  Children’s Choir with Ms. Betsy      6:00pm Family Dinner (prepared by Patrick)                      
                         6:30pmServant Time 

Covenant Connection for Youth & Young Adults 

5:15pm Gathering Time      6:00pm  Family Dinner      6:30pm   Faith & Film with Popcorn 
AD ULTS  

6:00pm Covenant Handbell practice      6:30pm Adult Bible Study with Pastor Dana       7:15pm  Adult Choir practice 

Covenant's Presbyterian  Women will 

meet on  October 13 at 9:30am.                            

Study lesson 2, Sabbath and Creation.          

Ellen Stoneburner and Arnelle Combs will 

lead the lesson. We welcome all the women of the 

church. For more information contact Jennifer Frey 

or Betsy Burmeister. Gloria Pylant will bring                     

refreshments. Study books are available in the copy 

room for $11 (Zoom will be available) 

F a l l  M u s i c  P r o g r a m  

W e d n e s d a y ,  N o v e m b e r  2  

a t  7 p m  i n  t h e  W o r s h i p  C e n t e r  

Al l  are inv i ted to  attend Covenant’s  Fa l l  Mus ic  

Program on Wednesday,  November  2 .  There w i l l  

be mus ical  se lect ions  f rom the handbel l  choi r  

and the adul t  choi r ,  in  addi t ion to hymns  fo r  us      

to  a l l  s ing together .  We w i l l  a l so dedicate              

Covenant’s  handbel l s .  We l ook forward to                  

cel ebrat ing the many mus ical  g i f t s  o f                            

our  congregat ion.   

Covenant ’s  Retirees !  

We will be having a covered dish luncheon 

on Tuesday, October 11 at 12:30pm. Come 

and share good food and good conversation.              

Pastor Dana is planning to join us! 

  

https://www.youtube.com/cpcathens
https://www.covpresathens.org/bulletin/
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NEW FALL                    

SCHEDULE for Sunday    

9:30am—12 noon—

NURSERY                               

ages birth to Kindergarten 

9:30am—Worship & Arts 

(K-5th),                                                 

Journey Adult Church 

School Class,                                               

Upper Room Adult 

Church School Class  

10:30am  Fellowship  

11:00am Worship 

OPEN & CLOSE THE BUILDING 

Patti Huberty 1st Sunday           Judy Capie 2nd Sunday 

Pam Knox 3rd Sunday          Tim Foutz 4th Sunday 

Dick Zimdars 5th Sunday 

GROUNDS STEWARDS 

First Monday Week—Katy Terry & Chris Wilson 

Second Monday Week—Don Bower & Alex Clark 

Third Monday Week—Phil Hale & Phil Koehler 

Fourth Monday Week—Susan & Randy Parish 

Fifth Monday Week—Ellen & Dan Stoneburner 

   Oct 9, 2022—
Richard & Marcia         
 Page 

Oct. 16, 2022  Pam Knox, Sandy Whitney 

 November 6, 2022 at  11:00am 

The commemoration of the saints goes to the heart of our faith; death 
has not won (1 Corinthians 15: 55-57); in all we do we are accompanied by 
fellow Christians, living and dead (Hebrews 12: 1);  and in the end we will 
join others in praising God eternally (Revelation 7: 9-10).  In worship we 
will refer to them during a moment of recognition and prayer.  

Check the list on the table in the gathering room for additions or corrections.  

The Presbyterian Student Center has asked Covenant to serve as dinner cooks on 5th Tuesdays this 
school year.  This would not involve planning a menu or shopping for food but would require you 
to come to the PSC at 5 pm on that date, help prepare and cook dinner using the supplied ingredi-
ents and serve it to the students who have gathered for food and worship. You are welcome to eat 
there and to stay for the worship service after dinner at 8 pm. There are only three 5th Tuesdays 
from now until the end of May (November 29, January 31, and May 30), and in May they may not 
be meeting, so this would not be a big commitment. They need about five cooks to help with dinner 
each night. If you are interested in helping out, please contact Pam Knox at pnknox@yahoo.com to 
be added to a list of potential workers. Thanks for your support of our UGA student ministry! 

mailto:pnknox@yahoo.com
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Daily Bible Readings for —October 9—16 

Monday  Jeremiah 29: 1, 4-7           

Tuesday  Psalm 66: 1-12      

Wednesday  2 Kings 5: 1-3, 7-15c   

Thursday  Psalm 111: 2      

Friday   2 Timothy 2: 8-15   

Saturday   Psalm 118: 1  

Sunday  Luke 17: 11-19   

Athens Area Emergency Food Bank 

is in desperate need of brown  pa-

per bags. You can bring them to the 

church and place on the  table in the gather-

ing room where the egg cartons go.  And 

they still need egg cartons.  

Thank you! 

A big thank you to Covenant 

for their support of the AAEFB.  192 egg cartons 

and 190 brown paper bags and white pick-up 

bags were collected. 

 NEW CARPET IN THE WORSHIP CENTER! This week new 

carpet was put down in the worship center.                                   

A BIG THANK YOU to Rich Reaves who worked tirelessly 

to get this accomplished (not one, two, but three times) 

and all the other wonderful folks that helped make this 

possible.  THANK YOU!                                         

Pastor Dana will be away from Thursday,              

October 6 through Monday October 10 for 

sabbath rest with his family and will return to 

the office on Tuesday, October 11. 

Karen will be on vacation Oct 18—21. And 

will return to the office on Tues, Oct. 25. 
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PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR 

UPCOMING FELLOWSHIP EVENTS.... 

 Game Night — October 21. Got a favorite game you’d like to show every- one? Let us know!  

   Game Night—- November 18. The holiday season is coming. Come try out some games that you can 

later share with family. 

 

 

 

 Holiday Decorating Party — November 27. After church on Sunday, let’s decorate the outside of the 

church and the Fellowship Hall. Covid-19 precautions allowing, we hope to offer alight lunch. 

 Christmas Progressive Dinner– December 3. Covid-19 numbers permitting, we hope to bring back  

Covenant’s beloved tradition where people sign up to share parts of a meal in different homes. 

(December 10 is the backup date if UGA plays in the SEC Championships on December 3.) 

from your “Mission Study Task Force”  

Covenant Family, the Mission Study Task Force is looking to hear your 

voice! We are looking to gather a variety of perspectives that answer 

some of the subjective information we are filling out in the task force 

outline. We want to gather multiple voices with different experiences. 

If you are interested in sharing your perspective of our church history, 

please sign up for a 20-minute time slot, the first 8 people to sign up 

will be interviewed by the committee. There will be a sign up sheet on 

the bulletin board next to the mailboxes beginning in October.   



5  

FINANCIAL REPORT                                          
FISCAL YEAR TO DATE  - Week #14                 

Anticipated Pledges — $103, 772.31 

Actual Pledges — $100,129.66 

Non-Pledged   —    $7,048.00 

Thank you for your faithful giving!   

HOW TO GIVE. There is a new online giving           
option through the Presbyterian Foundation at this 
link https://www.covpresathens.org/online-giving/ 

Or you can click on this link 
www.covpresathens.org and click on online giv-
ing. And as always you can mail your check to the 
church office or give in person. Thank you for your 
faithful giving! 

Please click on this link https://www.covpresathens.org/documents/session-minutes/ for the session 

minutes.  When you scroll down you will see links to earlier minutes.  If you would like minutes from 

previous years please let me know at kwetherington@covpresathens. 

Knitter and Knotters— 

 Thursday, October 13 at 2pm 

Join us for a good time of fellowship              
and fun! 

C h u r c h  S c h o o l  C l a s s e s  I N  P E R S O N  &  v i a  Z O O M !   

UPPER ROOM CLASS- Sunday mornings at 9:30am, James Malone hosts and different 

class members facilitate the discussion of the weekly chapter in The Present Word. If 

you would like to participate, please contact James at gillbillvolume1@yahoo.com, to 

receive your ZOOM invitation.                                                                                                                             

JOURNEY CLASS—Sunday mornings, 9:30am, Phil and Sallie Hale host and differ-
ent class volunteers facilitate discussion using the book, Braiding Sweetgrass by 

Robin Wall Kimmerer. If you would like to participate, please contact Phil at 
phale50@hotmail.com  

THE MUSIC SEARCH COMMITTEE is actively 

seeking applicants for music director &            

piano accompanist. If anyone in the congrega-

tion knows someone who is interested, please 

give their contact information to Katy Terry,  

Gloria Pylant, Betsy Burmeister, Laura Foskey, 

Jerry Shannon or Abby Horvath.  

 Library Corner:  The Bronze Bow 

The prestigious Newbery Medal is awarded each year for distinguished contribu-
tions to American literature for children.  In 1962, Elizabeth George Speare won 
for The Bronze Bow.  When I received a copy during my middle school years, I 
was disdainful about reading a “kiddy book.”  A boring cover didn’t help.  Once 
I read it, however, I loved it and still reread it every few years now that I am an 

adult.  The protagonist is a young Galilean Jew chafing under Roman occupation and waiting for a 
messiah he can follow into battle.  Jesus of Nazareth was not what he was expecting, and the New 
Testament comes alive in this novel.  (Bay G, Shelf 1)  – Church Librarian Valerie Stone 

https://www.covpresathens.org/online-giving/
http://www.covpresathens.org
https://www.covpresathens.org/documents/session-minutes/
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Co v ena n t ’s  Fo o d Pan t r y   

Isaiah 58:10—Feed the hungry and help those in trouble, then your light will 

shine out from the darkness, and the darkness around you will be as bright 

as noon.  

Covenant’s Emergency Food Pantry Thursdays, 1pm—3pm.    

Next food distribution is on Thursday, October 13th. 

Feeding over a 100 families every week is hard work and we need your help!                              
Our drive-thru pantry is awesome and you should join us and impact your community. 
Please consider volunteering at SIGNUP GENIUS.  You can also share the 2-hour time 

slot with 2 friends! (the UGA Student Volunteers are gone for the summer) And all those 
who have been volunteering from the start...THANK YOU VERY MUCH!                                             

OTHER WAYS YOU CAN HELP!  STAY SAFE—If there is any reason at all that you should 
NOT physically volunteer-consider the following: 

• Make a financial donation to the Food Pantry by sending a check to Covenant and write “food 
pantry” in the subject line. (did you know that about $500 will purchase 2,883 lbs of food 
from the Food Bank of NEGA which feeds approximately 111 families each week) 

• We can use paper grocery bags  and some plastic bags to pack the food. If you call the church, 
someone could even come out to your car and get it.  

I usually want something from congregants, but this week I'd just want you to 

take a gander on your way through.  An anonymous soul heeded my plea for 

company for the lonely vincas in the front planting and quietly spruced it up 

with additional color.  Our yard guy Jeffrey took on the old playset and either 

enthusiastically pressure sprayed it or replaced every board in it - it's hard to 

tell which.  And lastly, a glance up in the Narthex should reveal -nothing-, which is the first 

time we can say that for a while, between lights repaired with the encouragement of Chris W. 

or the various ceiling patches.   Brian Striggow, B&G chair 

For the month of September Food Pantry Volunteers       

and UGA Students (pictured to the left with Bert) 

served 1,447 food insecure neighbors. Of that 467           

were children, 316 were over 65.                                                              

Thank you Covenant and May We All Have Enough! 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/409084AA5AA22A20-covenant
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We hope to see many of you at our golf tournament on October 10th! You can register as a team 
or an individual to play. There are also a variety of sponsorship opportunities. The link below                   

includes additional information. 

https://www.givegab.com/campaigns/fpagolftournament2022 


